
NOTICE

It is clarified that all OCI Card holders must carry the card along

with them while travelling to India so that they do not face any difficulty in

the immigration. Carrying only "U" VISA STICKER on the passport is not

enough.

2. For those holding PIO Card, after September 2018 it will be

valid only if it is not handwritten. Hence, it is requested that all handwritten

PIO card holders may obtain machine readable OCI Card by September,

2018.
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